
Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council

http://www.cyngor-llangybi-council.org.ukJune 2020 (Zoom)

Councillors held a Zoom meeting online on the 23rd June 2020 with Cllr Duffee presiding, apologies were
received from Cllr D Davies and Cllr Holgate, Cllr O Davies was absent and everyone else was present
(Cllr Cairns attempted but connection kept failing).

Cllr O Davies sent apologies later.

Cllr Duffee pointed out that we have not had our AGM, she suggested having it next month outside, but
the majority confirmed that it would be best via Zoom.  Also, the need for a notice board to display the
poster, clerk to order.

It was also brought up that Llangybi looks a bit unkempt, lots of weeds etc, the YFC were meant to deal
with it but ‘lockdown’ put a stop to it.

MATTERS ARISING FROM MAY’S MEETING

The dog waste bin has been fitted and is getting emptied weekly and is being used.

Butterfly pack is on hold now, Cllr Evans will be meeting with them soon and planting the necessary as
and when allowed to do so.

Planning at Gelligwenyn - Cllr Coviello declared an interest. Council has been out and said that it was to
do with the mobile home that is already on site! having been turned down in the past for various reasons
and putting applications in with different names, concerns were raised that they are trying to be clever and
get planning there for a dwelling eventually. We have until the end of the week to send in a response. 
Clerk to reply with to the council with information from Cllr Evans.

Issues at Coxhead – Clerk contacted Cllr O Davies regarding this, he advised us to contact the planning
department as he would have to declare an interest if planning were received.  It is a dangerous place as
people slow down to look and drive on the wrong side of the road.  Clerk to write to the council with the
concerns raised.

It was said that ‘Fastline Cabs’ has bought the land by Coxwood and has intentions of building a shed!!

AUDIT

Clerk has completed the forms, councillors have looked over the paperwork, clerk will get together with the
Chair to get the form signed and then sent to Grant Thornton.

AGM

Will be held next month.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Ceredigion Greenways Project – Chair has received some concerns regarding this, a meeting is being
held at Goetre regarding this!  Cllr Evans relayed information regarding this and will notify us of the
outcome of the meeting.

Menter Silian applied for a development package through ‘Keep Wales Tidy’ and were successful, they
will receive plants for a hedgerow, some benches etc. but they will be visited first to check various details.
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Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council

http://www.cyngor-llangybi-council.org.ukClerk to be reimbursed for the stamps £161.20, dog waste bin £114.54 and envelopes £7.02. Totalling
£282.76.

Next Zoom meeting AGM and monthly Tuesday 28th July at 7.30p.m.
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